BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

Old Row,  Barrow,  Clitheroe,  BB7 9AZ

Telephone:  01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine:  01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
www.barrow.lancs.sch.uk
13th July, 2017
Dear Parents

YEAR 6

We would like to say a big thank you and well done to all our Year 6 pupils, an ‘awesome’ bunch who have really made us proud.  Good luck for the future, we will miss you.  The Year 6 ‘See you again’ video will be posted on our website after the leavers’ presentation evening next week.
BOOK BAGS & BACKPACKS
Please note that children in Reception to Year 4 should use the book bags, given on entry to school.  This is because of space and storage.  Children in Years 5 & 6 are issued with a backpack.  Replacements for both of these items can be purchased from the school office.  The book bags cost £3.50 and the backpacks £4.50.
LOST PROPERTY
All items of lost property will be on display on the chairs outside the staffroom from tomorrow, Friday, 14th July.  These will be left there until the end of term, at which time they will be thrown away.  We have numerous un-named items of uniform!  Please do have a look and help yourself.  Thank you.
LIBRARY BOOKS

Please can all children return any school library books as soon as possible in order to update our system before the end of the academic year.  Thank you.

FOOTBALL LEAGUE & KITS

The final football league match scheduled for Friday, 14th July has been cancelled by the organisers. Please can all football kits be returned to Miss Holden as soon as possible.  Thank you.

NETBALL CLUB

The final Netball Club next week, Tuesday 18th July is now cancelled as Miss Ashworth is unable to attend.
PRO SPORT / FRENCH / DRAMA / CHEERLEADING / GUITAR/UKULELE LESSONS
The above clubs/lessons will all end next week.  
KS2 PRODUCTION – WEDNESDAY 19th & THURSDAY 20th JULY

We apologise for the error on some of the Thursday evening tickets and confirm that the correct date for Thursday’s performance is 20th July and that the correct cost is £3. The production commences at 6.30pm on each evening and pupils should arrive from 6.00pm, but no later than 6.15pm, in costume and makeup.  Thank you.
KS2 PRODUCTION COSTUMES
Costumes for the KS2 production should be in school tomorrow, and remain here until after the dress rehearsal on Wednesday.  Please ensure these are in a named carrier bag.  

LEAVERS’ PRESENTATION &  ANNUAL PRIZEGIVING
The presentation will commence at 7.45pm after the KS2 Production on Thursday 20th July.

TOE TO TOE PROJECT
FOBS are arranging this project for children to leave their old school shoes at school on the last day so that they may be sent to Africa for children to use.  A separate letter will be sent out today with full explanation.
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DOGS ON PLAYGROUND

A reminder that dogs are not allowed on the school yard.

PTO
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FOBS FAMILY SUMMER CELEBRATION
A final reminder that FOBS will be holding a Family Summer Celebration at Clitheroe Rugby Club on Sunday 23rd July from 1pm until 3pm.  Tickets are available from the School Office and are priced at £5 per adult and £3 per child or £15 for a family ticket (2 adults and 2 children).  This includes food and disco.  Please send money into school in a envelope marked with your child’s name and ticket requirements.  There will be a bar, tombola, glitter tattoos and face painting. Any donations of chocolate for the tombola would be gratefully received and can be left at the school office.  Please come along and support. Tickets requests should be sent to the school office by tomorrow to allow for organisation.  Thank you.

KS1 TEDDY BEARS’ PICNIC

Just a reminder of our summer event for KS1 (classes 1 & 2).  There will be a Teddy Bears’ Picnic on the school field on Friday, 21st July.  The picnic will start with a packed lunch on the field for all KS1 children and their Teddy Bears (children who have a school meal will be provided with a packed lunch).  This will be followed by an afternoon of outdoor games on the field.  Can children please choose their favorite Teddy Bear to bring on the day. 
GAMES AND PARTY DAY – MONDAY, 24th JULY

Monday, 24th July will be games morning in school and children are welcome to bring a board game.  Each class will be holding a party on Monday afternoon.  Please could each child bring a named, plated small snack and drink to have during the party afternoon.  Children may wear their party clothes on this day.  Can children please bring a carrier bag on this day to take school work and books home.  Thank you.

KS1 MILK

Please be aware, that if your child no longer requires school milk, that you should cancel your order direct with Cool Milk, either online or by phone.  Children in years Reception, Year 1 and Year 2may have milk in school.

CLUBS – AUTUMN TERM 2017 – 1st HALF

Proposed clubs for the Autumn Term

Monday

KS1/2 Mad Science 


3.30 – 4.30pm

Tuesday

KS1 & KS2 Le Club Francais

3.30 - 4.30pm




KS2 Netball Club


3.30 – 4.30pm




KS2 Football Coaching


12.00 - 1.00pm

Thursday

KS1 Football Coaching


12.00 – 1.00pm




KS2 Street Dance


3.30 – 4.30pm
MESSAGE FROM MR PLESTED GUITAR/UKULELE TUTOR

Starting Thursday, 8th September the Guitar and Ukulele lessons will resume and due to some pupils leaving school, there will be some new places available.  Lessons take place on Friday afternoons and last for 30 minutes.  Group lessons cost £6 per pupil (maximum group size is 4), whilst individual lessons cost £8 per pupil.

Pupils will learn a wide range of musical skills , including reading musical notation, playing various rhythms, correct playing techniques, learning melodies, listening skills, how to play chords and playing as part of a group (or duets if having individual lessons).  Pupils will also have the opportunity to work towards a Guitar or Ukulele exam is they wish to do so.
If you would like to reserve a place for your child, please contact me as soon as possible (available during the Summer holidays) as places are limited.  Please note that pupils are required to bring their own instruments as I am unable to provide them.  My contact details are 07882708820 or ianplested@btinternet.com.

AND FINALLY…
School closes for the summer holiday at 3.30pm on Monday, 24th July and re-opens for the Autumn term at 9.00am on Monday, 4th September.  We wish you all a lovely summer break and look forward to seeing you in the new school year.
